PO Box 471 Cooper Station New York, New York 10003

March 13, 1967

To All Organizers and Treasurers:

Dear Comrades,

This is a final reminder that assessments of two dollars per member and local dues through February, 1967 must be paid to the National Office in order for each local to receive its delegates at the convention.

Please check your records to make sure you have met these qualifications. Many locals have not paid their assessments to this point. A mailing of the monthly financial report will be sent in a couple of days, which will show where your local stands.

It would facilitate matters if these payments were made in advance of the convention. So, if possible, make these payments immediately. If you cannot mail the payments before March 20, please hold them and bring them to Detroit where we will make provisions for payments before the opening of the convention.

Comradely,

Lew Jones